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Lake Hayward


Newsletter


August 14, 2004





Parking and Security    Rich Harmon


As the lake year comes to an end, my job is not over. Once again I have found people who do not belong on our beaches.  I find it amazing that my fellow lake members don’t say a word to these people.


If there is anyone out there who still does not have a parking pass, you need to call me.  If you did not get a spring packet please call me.  I live hear year round and there is no reason why you can’t get in touch with me.  I try to return calls if not the same day, then the day after. 


Also, I have been getting phone calls about missing boats.  The people who have had their boats missing are the ones who don’t have a lock on them.  I must ask why?  I have to say one thing:  If you pay all this money for a boat, why not get a lock for it? 


I hope to hear from the rest of you about your parking stickers info.  I need the following:  Sticker #, make, model, and color of your car. 


If anybody needs to contact me please call me at 860-537-9202 or E-mail me at  � HYPERLINK "mailto:Bozofd@bbct.net" ��Bozofd@bbct.net� . Thank you.

















Message from the President  Tim Pelton  537.5181


 


Notice of POALH Annual Meeting


Sunday, August 15th, 2004 


10:00 a.m.


First Beach Pavilion


Come be part of the planning for the 2005 summer season





Little Miss Lake Hayward


Anyone wishing to participate in the Little Miss Lake Hayward Tournament on Monday, August 16th  at 7:00 p.m., must register by Sunday  (August 15th) at noon. Call 537.4439 for more information and to register.





Recreation Ray Brignano 537.3129





Swim Races Saturday August 21st starting at 9:30 A.M. at First Beach. 


Races include: Front Crawl, Back Crawl, Noodle, Breast Stroke, Kickboard Front, Kickboard Back, Relay Race (teams of 3), Diving Contest, Underwater Swim Contest, Cannon Ball Contest, and Izzy Dizzy Swimming.





Certain races are not appropriate for young children and older children are restricted from the Kickboard Races Front and Back.





Sign up with Mya Monday thru Thursday 8:00 A.M. Till 11:30 A.M. at Second Beach or on Race Day at 9:20 A.M. at First Beach








Fun Harley Ride: August 29th, 9:30 a.m., good weather only.  All Harley riders: Join us for a ride to the Vanilla Bean in Pomfret.  Rain date: TBA








Notices, Classifieds, Of General Interest  cont from page 3


Free to good home: 7 – 10 year old male, neutered cat. Marmalade colored, shorthaired, declawed.  Good with other cats and children, but not with dogs. Vaccinations up-to-date. Owner is moving to home where cats are not allowed. Wants cat to have a good, loving home. Call Terry, 526.0813 or 537.4121


For Sale: Metal futon with mattress and cover. $150 or best offer. Call Eleanor, 537.0792


SUMMERTIME HELP! Academic tutoring, grades 1-8 /occasional childcare. Call Jennine Michaud @537-1364 or email aquamarinejen@sbcglobal.net  for more info. Jennine holds an A.S. degree in early childhood education and has been a substitute teacher for the East Haddam School System for the past two years.  


For Sale: Area Rug - golf motif.  Commercial grade with dark green, burgundy, navy and beige.  Excellent  condition.  3.5’ x 5' - $35.00.  Faberware electric rotisserie, $25.00.  Call  537.4454.


Wanted: Day bed with trundle.  Good condition only.  Call Marcia at 537-4454.


Found: bicycle. Identify it and it’s yours.  537.1309


For Sale - Outboard Motor, 9.8 H.P. Mercury, in good condition, runs well, $425, includes tank, hoses and manual.  American Standard light gray kitchen sink, 22 3/4" x 37 3/4" (outside dimensions), $50.  Call 537-2045


FOUND: 12’ aluminum rowboat with number CT5737F (originally, found sunken in lake off of First Beach) has been pulled to shore and can be found with other boats near First Beach. (There’s another 10 – 12’ boat down by the dam in the bushes: CT7006R with the letter “CMB”).  Call Jerry at 537.6443. He will help locate boats.


For Sale: 2001 (2002 Model) GLS Volkswagen Passat. 37,000 miles. Black leather interior, Fresco green metallic exterior. Sunroof. 6 CD changer. Extended warrenty. $15,000. Call Dave for details 917-750-2241


Free: TV/VCR stand - all wood (maple).  Call 537-3207.


Found at First Beach after the Ice Cream Social: If you are missing anything, please call Rich at 537-9202


Lost (maybe on First Beach around 7/17/04): Brown wallet w/ school ID, driver’s permit, money. Please call Sean at 537.3859


FOR SALE: Brand new Maytag washing machine, ultra capacity, 11 cycles, 3 speeds, etc. $375 obo please contact Kristen at 860-303-3685 or 537- 3864


Pam’s Painting and Cleaning Service: Interior and exterior painting, plus cleaning services. Also: Free: Toddler’s Playhouse Call Pam, 537.2782.


For Sale: Maple drop-leaf table w/ extra leaf. Good condition. $75. Call Diana at 537.1494


For Sale: 21 cubic foot refrigerator, off-white excellent condition. Cook top stove available also. Call 537-5229 Sandy or Gary 


Lost: Blue paddleboat with the name “Persard” on it. Call 537-5229


For Sale: Kayaks: 13’ Necky, like new, $450., 11’ Wilderness Rascal, like new, $300. Call Carol at 537.1262


Found: On First Beach near the wall. Silver bracelet. Call 537.9714 to identify and claim


POALH Taxes are now overdue. If you have not received your tax assessment, call Don Biancamano (tax collector) at 537.3577. If you haven’t yet paid your assessment, please do so immediately
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Board Contacts


Tim Pelton, President, 537.5181 or 1.800.437.8347


� HYPERLINK "mailto:tim@holdsworth-pelton.com" ��tim@holdsworth-pelton.com� 


Cindy Biancamano, Vice President and Social, 537.3577


Pete Doyle, Secretary, 537.2859


Alice Miles, Treasurer, 537.3611


Ray Brignano, Recreation, 537.3129


John Jacoby, Roads& Beaches, 537.6908


Rich Harmon, Parking & Security, 537.9202


Marcella Fahey, (860) 377.5657


Irene Herden, (860) 873.1999





Don Biancamano, Tax Collector, 537.3577 (Tax bills are due by August 1st.)





Vicki McDonald, Newsletter, 537.3927 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:vmcdonald94@comcast.net" ��vmcdonald94@comcast.net� to submit information for the newsletter.  Deadline is noon on Wednesday, preceding the Saturday delivery date. Please include a phone number so I can contact you for clarification or additional information. Digital pictures welcomed!


 


Charlie Dente: Website: � HYPERLINK "http://www.lakehaywardct.com" ��www.lakehaywardct.com�  Lake Hayward Newsletters are available on-line at the website.





Notices, Classifieds, Of General Interest


For sale: a 30-ft wooden extension ladder at my cottage.  Definitely used, but structurally sound.  Selling for $50.  Call Ron, at 203-457-1207.


Lawn mowing for very reasonable prices. Call Jamie at 537-5007 for an estimate.


The Kid Next Door Home Repair & Yard Service 203-376-3554 Ask For Cindy. Small Sheds/Storage Areas, Roofing, Painting/Scraping, Dump Runs/Attic/Basement/Garage Cleaning, Lawn Mowing/Light Clearing/Brush Removal, Stonewall Establishing/Maintenance, Stone Laying, Driveway/Lawn Edging, Gutter Cleaning Snow Removal, Truck For Hire, Available Year Round, Reasonable Rates & Timely, Free Estimates





Lost at First Beach: Blue and yellow lifejacket around 8/1. Please call Carolyn at 537.6826 if you found this


For sale: queen size sleeper sofa for $200, wicker & metal TV/stereo stand for $40, sewing machine for $40. All items have had little use.  Call Barb or Rich at 537-0445.





Memorial Fund    Alice Miles 537.3611


A very special “thank you” to Florence Richards for her recent donation in memory of Tim Sullivan.  Much appreciated, Florence!


There is currently a balance of $583.88 in our Memorial Fund account.  Over the past few years, we have made donations to appropriate charitable organizations upon the passing of one of our members, as well as purchasing benches and flags for our beaches, new picnic tables for the pavilion, and the beautiful granite table and benches at Second Beach.  Your generous donations have done so much to help improve the overall appearance of the lake area and the enjoyment of all who use our facilities.  How about some suggestions as to where we go from here? I’m searching for a suggestion for an appropriate memorial for John D’Amato at First Beach, plus any suggestions you may have. I know we could use a truckload of new folding chairs at the Pavilion, but hesitate to go ahead with that purchase thinking that someone might have a better idea. Please let me hear from you soon at 537.3611. Thanks











SOCIAL    Cindy Biancamano 537-3577





Our First Annual John D’Amato Cribbage Tournament was great. We had 22 players who battled it out. The grand prizewinner was Gail Edington (and she said she was a novice!!)


Kids CD Night was a lot of fun for the kids. Thanks, once again, to the Flynn’s for running it.


WHICH BRINGS ME TO THE SUBJECT..... Has anyone noticed that the same few families are running all of the social events this year?????  It's hard to believe that with 400 plus families at the lake, many of whom enjoy the social functions on a regular basis, that we can't get some help.  We've got a ton of new families, this is a great way to meet others and keep the generous spirit of Lake Hayward alive.  Believe it or not, 5 families have orchestrated every single event this season -- and we're getting burnt out.


I offered to coordinate social, not run these events.  We didn't have adult bingo this year, we won't be having dance night on the 18th, or Hayward History night on the 20th. Thanks to the Zawistowski’s and my family, we will have pot luck tonight, but only because no one answered my plea in last week's newsletter.


I'd really appreciate some feedback. Are we all tired of the social events period. Should we take a season off from any formal scheduled events?  Please let any board member know ASAP. Thanks, 


With that said, here's the schedule for Lake Hayward Week:


Tonight, August 14th. Pot Luck Supper. 6 p.m.  Bring a main dish and either a dessert or salad.  plate charge is $1.00.  Bread & Butter, lemonade & water are included.  Dinner music by Jeff Flynn.  We have some great raffle prizes too.  If you have any donations, it's not too late, bring them down a bit early tonight.


Sunday, August 15th, Annual Meeting at 10:00 a.m. in the Pavilion.


Sunday at 6 p.m. at the Pavilion    Dress Rehearsal for Little Miss Lake Hayward.


Monday  August 16th -- Little Miss Lake Hayward Pageant.  Sue Kumro and Ellen Gustafson 537-4439, 537-2847  7 p.m.


Tuesday, August 17th -- Halloween in August.  Please attach the enclosed orange paper to your door if you will be handing out treats.  6-7:30 door to door . 7:30 costume judging at the pavilion, categories: funniest, scariest, cutest & most original.  ANYONE WANT TO RUN THIS????  PLEASE


Wed-- open


Thursday, August 18th -- Cake Walk. Bring your quarters and baked good to 1st beach at 7.  This is a blast.  Jeff Flynn


Fri--  open


Saturday, August 21st . THE BIG DAY!  CARNIVAL!  WE NEED LOTS OF HELPERS!  CALL RICH AT 537-9202


 


HAVE A GREAT FALL AND WINTER. We’ll see you at the Spring meeting.

















